
 

 

New Life for the Wood Island Life Saving Station 
— A Webinar Sponsored by the Active Retirement Association — 

  
 

Men fought deadly seas in small wooden boats from the Wood Island Life Saving 

Station to rescue mariners in distress starting in 1908. Their whispered motto? “We 

have to go out, but we don’t have to come back.” 

 

“It’s where wooden boats met service,” said Sam Reid, president of the Wood Is-

land Life Saving Station Association. 

 

Hear the history of these Portsmouth Harbor “surfmen,” who were part of the U.S. 

Life Saving Service — a forerunner of the U.S. Coast Guard. Learn how the Life 

Saving Station is being brought back to life. Mr. Reid will speak to island’s past 

and future at 1:30 p.m. March 16 in a free webinar sponsored by the Active Re-

tirement Association. Advanced sign up is required at Wood Island Registration or by 

emailing araseacoast@gmail.com for the registration link. Guests receive a confirma-

tion email with information on how to attend.  

  

Mr. Reid brings his background in historical preservation to help breathe new life 

into the Life Saving Station for us. He is Managing Director and Government Af-

fairs Consultant at Hope and Reid, LLC, and has engaged in preservation from his 

time as senior adviser to the governor of Rhode Island. The Town of Kittery, as 

owner of the island station, selected his association in March of 2012  to restore the 

station and bring it to the public as a maritime museum. 

 

The Wood Island presentation is part of the Seacoast Memorial Lecture Series 

supported by the ARA’s Memorial Fund, which was established with a grant from 

the Robert E. Smith family in 2004 and further endowed by member donations.  

 

The Active Retirement Association (ARA) is a volunteer-run organization for peo-

ple 50 and over, retired or not. Originally sparked by and affiliated with the Uni-

versity of New Hampshire, it lists nearly more than 300 members from Maine, 

New Hampshire, Massachusetts and beyond.  

 

Based in Durham, NH, the ARA is committed to  “Expanding Your World” by of-

fering lectures, workshops, discussion groups, films, cultural tours, walks/hikes, 

special-interest groups and much more. For more information, visit 

www.unh.edu/ara or email arainfo1982@gmail.com.The ARA, a registered 501(c)(3) 

non-profit, is not affiliated with any political, religious, ethnic, or special interest 

group. 
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